

BSNL EMPLOYEES UNION

Ph.: 011-25705385 Fax: 011-25894862

Central Head Quarters

P. Abhimanyu General Secretary Main Recognised Representative Union.

Dada Ghosh Bhawan, 2151/1, New Patel Nagar,

Opp. Shadipur Bus Depot, New Delhi-110008

E-mail: bsnleuchq@gmail.com, Website: www.bsnleu.in

08.07.2021

BSNLEU/539 (EXAM)

To,

Shri P.K. Purwar CMD BSNL, Bharat Sanchar Bhawan, H.C. Mathur Lane, Janpath, New Delhi – 110 001

Sir,

Sub: - JTO to SDE promotions ordered - requesting to hold the LICEs for the Non-Executives also - reg.

The various Limited Internal Competitive Examinations, meant for the Non-Executives, are not held for a very long time. BSNLEU is continuously pressing upon the Management to hold these examinations. BSNLEU has taken up this issue in the Formal Meetings with the Director (HR), held in January, 2020, August, 2020 and June, 2021. However, no solution has been given to this problem. The career progression of the Non-Executives is seriously hampered due to the non-conducting of the various LICEs.

All along, we have been told that, the various LICEs for the Non-Executives would be conducted only after the process of 'Restructuring' is completed. Under these circumstances, the Corporate Office has issued order today, vide letter no.BSNL CO-PRII/13/11/2020-PERS-II dated 08th July, 2021, promoting 3,697 JTOs as SDEs. We welcome this decision of the Management, since it has rendered justice to the JTOs who have been languishing for very long, without getting their due promotion.

Having said this, we would like to draw your kind attention to the Non-Executives also, who are suffering for long, since their promotional examinations are not held for many years. Now that the JTO to SDE promotion has been implemented, the Management can hold the various LICEs for the Non-Executives also, without waiting for the process of 'Restructuring' to be completed.

We solicit your kind intervention on this matter, so that the Non-Executives suffering without getting opportunity to appear in the promotional examinations will get the much needed relief.

Thanking you,

Yours Sincerely,

[P. Abhimanyu] General Secretary

Copy to: Shri Arvind Vadnerkar, Dixector (HR), BSNL, Bharat Sanchar Bhawan, Janpath, New Delhi - 110 001